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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

SENATE

Wednesday 2 July 2014
1pm-4.50pm
MINUTES
(Unreserved)
	Chair
	Professor Anthony Forster, Vice-Chancellor



	Present
	Mr R Barnard, Mr S Barnard, Ms Boeker, Professor Busfield, Mr Butler, Mr Cornford, Professor Dorussen, Professor Fasli, Ms Fisher, Professor Fox O’Mahony, Professor Francesconi, Dr Geeraert, Dr Gladwell, Professor Hawkins, Professor Jackson, Dr Jones, Mrs Kegerreis, Dr Krickler, Professor Landman,  Professor Laurie, Professor Lichtenstein, Professor Lubell, Professor Martin, Mr McAuliffe, Dr Micklewright, Mr Murphy, Dr Nocker, Professor Norval, Ms Padurariu, Mr Potter, Professor Pretty, Dr Rakow, Dr Rowlands, Dr Saker, Dr Salhi, Professor Sanders, Dr Sangwine, Dr Scott, Professor Underwood, Professor Ward, Dr Wood, Professor Woollard, Professor Wright

	
	

	Apologies
	Mr Brennan, Dr Brynin, Dr Cornes, Dr Fry,  Professor Nixon, Professor Raines, Professor Rubin, Professor Russo, Dr Wade   

	
	

	Secretary
	Mr Bryn Morris, Registrar and Secretary

	
	

	In attendance
	Mr Charnock, Ms East, Ms Gott (for item 10), Mrs Hardy, Mr Keeble, Ms Lucas, Ms Nixon (for item 5), Ms Morgan (for item 6), Ms Potter, Ms Seabrook, Mr Stock, Ms Virdee

	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	

	Senate Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 23 April 2014.
	165/14

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES


	

	None
	
	166/14

	
	
	

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	

	Senate Approved
	
	167/14

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	No further items were starred for discussion in accordance with Standing Orders, para 5.
	168/14

	
	

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	

	Senate noted
	The Vice-Chancellor reported the tragic death of Nahid Almanea, an International Academy student. Senate members were asked to stand for a minute’s silence as a mark of respect.
	169/14

	
	

	
	The Vice-Chancellor recorded his thanks to the ex-officio, elected and student members of Senate, whose terms of office as members of Senate would end on 31 July 2014. In particular, Professor Forster thanked Professor Jane Wright (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Education) for her long service as a member of the University Steering Group and Senate in a number of roles.
	170/14

	.
	

	.
	

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/14/32)
	

	
	
	

	
	Appointment of Professors - Proposed Changes to Ordinance 36

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that changes to Ordinance 36 be approved as set out in Appendix A of paper S/14/32, with effect from 2014-15
	171/14

	
	
	

	
	Research Leave and Leave of Absence – Proposed Changes to Ordinance 40

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that paragraph 3 of Ordinance 40 be amended as set out in paper S/14/32, with effect from 2014-15, noting that the reference to ‘Deputy Dean (Education)’ in the proposed new text should be amended to ‘Executive Dean’. 
	172/14

	
	
	

	
	External Examiners – Proposed Changes to Ordinance 45

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that paragraph 2 of Ordinance 45 be amended as set out in paper S/14/32, with effect from 2014-15.
	173/14

	
	
	

	
	Postgraduate Research and Education – Proposed Changes to Ordinances 8 and  13

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that changes to Ordinances 8 and 13 be approved as set out in Appendix B of paper S/14/32, with effect from 2014-15.
	174/14

	
	
	

	
	Re-appointment of the Director of Essex Business School

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Gwyn Jones be re-appointed as Director of Essex Business School for the following period:

1/10/14 to 31/12/14
	175/14

	
	
	

	
	Appointment of Dean of Postgraduate Research and Education

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that Professor David Pevalin be appointed as Dean of Postgraduate Research and Education for the following period:
1/1/15 to 31/7/17
	176/14

	
	
	

	
	Appointment of Director of Research Training

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Luis Vasconcelos be appointed as Director of Research Training for the following period:
1/8/14 to 31/7/17
	177/14

	.
	

	
	
	

	
	Appointment of Faculty Examination Officers

	
	
	

	
	Recommended to Council
	that the following members of staff be appointed as Faculty Examination Officers for the period 1/6/14 to 31/7/17:

Dr Ritta Husted

Dr Michael Jones
	178/14

	
	
	

	VICE CHANCELLOR’S REPORT AND ORAL BRIEFING (S/14/33)
	

	
	

	Received
	The Vice-Chancellor’s written report to Senate.
	179/14

	
	
	

	Senate

Noted
	During discussion, the Vice-Chancellor recorded his thanks to members of staff and the University’s student leadership for their support and tremendous work following the murder of Nahid Almanea. He expressed his enormous pride in how the University community had shown we would stand together as a global family.
	180/14


	
	

	QUALITY ASSURANCE AGENCY HIGHER EDUCATION REVIEW: DRAFT SELF-EVALUATION DOCUMENT (S/14/34)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Claire Nixon (Deputy Academic Registrar, Academic Standards and Partnerships) providing an update on preparations for the impending QAA Higher Education Review. The University’s draft Self-Evaluation Document (SED) was presented for discussion and approval. 
	181/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The draft SED was the first stage in the preparation for the Higher Education Review, which would take place in December 2014. During discussion, Senate members were very supportive of the SED and noted the 17 July 2014 deadline for further comment. It was reaffirmed that the Vice-Chancellor would take Chair’s action on behalf of Senate to approve the final version in light of any minor revisions required following further comment and the preparatory meeting with the QAA in August 2014.
	182/14


	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the draft Self-Evaluation Document be approved as set out in paper S/14/34, noting that any further changes would be approved by Chair’s action as necessary before final submission to the QAA in September 2014.
	183/14

	
	
	

	ANNUAL REVIEW PROCEDURES FOR ACADEMIC STAFF (S/14/35)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor Jules Pretty (Deputy-Vice-Chancellor) and Katherine Parker (HR Manager) setting out proposals for the Annual Review Procedures and Annual Review criteria to be effective from academic year 2014-15.
	184/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members noted the main features of the revised procedures and the consultation process that had been undertaken, which had included a formal consultation with Departments, meetings with UCU and feedback from individual staff and had resulted in a positive response. Professor Pretty proposed that section 4 of the version of the procedures presented in paper S/14/35 should be removed. The section related to the award of discretionary increments and bonuses and was based on the existing Annual Review procedures. Senate would receive a revised proposed procedure for rewarding performance at its next meeting in October 2014.
	185/14


	
	
	

	
	Senate members made a number of observations on the criteria and their implementation for the three categories for academic staff: academic staff with education and research responsibilities (ASER), academic staff primarily with education responsibilities (ASE), and academic staff primarily with research responsibilities (ASR). Minor amendments were agreed as a result. 

During discussion, the following points were noted:

· The procedures were designed to ensure transparency and fairness across all academic disciplines and in a way that enabled decision-making based on documentation prepared as part of the process alongside dialogue and discussion.

· For those members of staff on an ASER contract, REF-submissability was essential. Meeting the expectation of two pieces of work at 3* level either published or accepted for publication by 2016 and four pieces of work at 3* level by 2018 could not be compensated for by other strengths. Paragraphs 10 and 12 of the procedures would be revised to ensure clarity.

· It was important to ensure effective staff training on the procedures so there was a shared understanding among all academic staff of the process and the basis on which promotion decisions were made.
· The procedures would be amended to ensure the advocacy role of the Executive Deans was clarified. 
	186/14
187/14

188/14

189/14

190/14

	
	
	

	
	Senate was invited to vote on the following recommendation:

· That the Annual Review Procedures and Criteria for Academic Staff be approved as set out in paper S/14/35, subject to the removal of section 4 and the minor amendments agreed during discussion. 

The result was as follows: For 28; Against 2  
Senate agreed that the revised procedures and criteria would be monitored during their initial implementation.
	191/14

192/14
193/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Annual Review Procedures and Annual Review criteria be approved as set out in paper S/14/35, subject to the removal of section 4 and the minor amendments agreed during discussion.
	194/14

	
	
	

	PROPOSED 2014-15 ACTION PLANS

	
	
	

	EDUCATION ACTION PLAN (S/14/36)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor Jane Wright (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Education) setting out the proposed Education Action Plan for 2014-15, which was presented to Senate for discussion and approval. 
	195/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members were supportive of the proposed Education Action Plan and noted the priority actions within the Plan as being the taught curriculum review, a project to deliver a step change in institutional capacity for Technology Enhanced Learning (TEL) and institutional TEL practice, a systematic approach to provision of mentoring for and by students at Essex and evaluating and enhancing the University’s approach to engaging with the student voice.
	196/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed Education Action Plan for 2014-15 be approved as set out in paper S/14/36. 
	197/14

	
	
	

	RESEARCH ACTION PLAN (S/14/37)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor David Sanders (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Research) setting out the proposed Research Action Plan for 2014-15, which was presented for discussion and approval. 
	198/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members were supportive of the proposed Research Action Plan and noted four key areas of work in the Plan: the review of the outcome of the Research Excellence Framework; the work required to improve the University’s citation rates; the planned review of Centres and Institutes; and the need to establish processes to support and record research impact. Senate members also noted that a review of the operation of the Research and Enterprise Office (REO) was planned as part of the Registrar and Secretary’s action plan for 2014-15.
	199/14

	
	
	

	
	There was discussion about the importance of improving the University’s position on citation rates, which were a key measure in international league tables and which in turn affected the funding of PhD studentships by foreign governments and other international funding bodies. It was suggested that the importance of citations was sometimes discipline-specific, which should be taken into account when developing a University approach in this area. The planned Task and Finish Group to be established during 2014-15 would consider the issues and bring forward a report and recommendations on appropriate mechanisms to support the use of citations.
	200/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed Research Action Plan for 2014-15 be approved as set out in paper S/14/37. 
	201/14

	
	
	

	UNIVERSITY SUB-STRATEGIES

	
	
	

	CULTURAL SUB-STRATEGY (S/14/38)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Vanessa Potter (Director of Communications and External Relations) seeking Senate approval for the Cultural Sub-Strategy.
	202/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members noted that, although the development of the Sub-Strategy had emerged from work undertaken in relation to the arts, it covered much more than the arts and would support staff and student engagement in a range of areas. 
	203/14

	
	
	

	
	There was discussion about the emphasis of language linked to the University’s brand. Rather than referring directly to the ‘challenger narrative’, it was suggested that the Sub-Strategy should refer to ‘institutional identity’ and the focus should be on the four pillars of the University’s approach: the Essex spirit; a culture of membership, a global community and outlook; and a research mindset and skills. It was agreed that the wording of the document would be revised to reflect these changes.
	204/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Cultural Sub-Strategy be approved as set out in paper S/14/38, subject to the amendments described above. 
	205/14


	
	
	

	RECRUITMENT SUB-STRATEGY (S/14/39)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Vanessa Potter and Lindsey Russell (Director of Marketing and Student Recruitment) seeking Senate approval for the Recruitment Sub-Strategy.
	206/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Professor Pretty underlined the changing nature of the higher education sector and the need for the University to respond effectively, with every member of academic staff involved in student recruitment. The Sub-Strategy contained 24 objectives, which highlighted the range of planned activities.
During discussion, Senate members acknowledged that similar changes were required to the document as those agreed for the Cultural Sub-Strategy (paper S/14/38) regarding the emphasis of language linked to the University’s brand. It was noted that the Sub-Strategy would be supported by more detailed implementation plans, which would be developed in consultation with Departments. 
	207/14
208/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Recruitment Sub-Strategy be approved as set out in paper S/14/39, subject to minor amendments, including revisions as described in relation to paper S/14/38.
	209/14

	
	
	

	CURRICULUM REVIEW: PRINCIPLES AND PROCESS (S/14/40)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Stephen McAuliffe (Academic Registrar) and Dr Sonia Virdee (Director of Strategic Planning and Change) outlining the proposed approach to addressing and supporting the requirements of the Education Strategy in relation to curriculum review and development.
	210/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted 
	Senate members supported the proposed approach, which would allow a three-year period for the activity to be completed so that all courses would be aligned with the Education Strategy for 2017-18. Within the over-arching requirements, Departments could incorporate existing and complementary processes, such as Periodic Review and external accreditations, to minimise the administrative burden. A comprehensive toolkit would be provided to support the review in areas such as assessment practice, technology enhanced learning and internationalisation, which would be supplemented by Faculty-based information and discussion groups in the Autumn term. The process would be overseen by the relevant Faculty Education Committees (FECs), with each Department required to report to the relevant FEC at its meeting in the autumn term 2014, setting out their planned next steps to undertake the review.
	211/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Curriculum Review Principles and Process paper be approved as set out in paper S/14/40.
	212/14

	
	
	

	DEVELOPMENT OF THE ESSEX EXPERIENCE (S/14/41)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Received
	A paper prepared by Hannah Gott (Strategic Development Manager, Campus Services), Professor Jane Wright, Professor Aletta Norval (Dean of Postgraduate Research and Education & Pro-Vice Chancellor (Education) Designate), Peter Church (Director of Campus Services) and Stephen McAuliffe, which provided a report to Senate on the work undertaken to date by the Task & Finish Group on Living & Learning Communities, established by the Student Experience Committee.
	213/14


	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate endorsed the inclusive approach set out in the report towards the coordination of extra- and co-curricular activities provided by the University and the Students’ Union, which aimed to develop communities of learning linked to particular interests. Senate members were supportive of the recommendation that further work should be undertaken in 2014-15 to articulate and develop the concept and delivery of ‘The Essex Experience’, an institution-wide initiative to enable students to shape their educational journey and experience at Essex. 
	214/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed approach to the development of ‘The Essex Experience’ be approved as set out in paper S/14/41. 
	215/14

	
	
	

	REPORT FROM THE TASK AND FINISH GROUP ON THE REVIEW OF STUDENT ASSESSMENT OF MODULES AND TEACHING (EC/14/42)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Liz Dobson-McKittrick (Academic Standards and Partnerships Manager), which contained the report from the Task and Finish Group on the Review of Student Assessment of Modules and Teaching (SAMT).
	216/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members noted that the report contained a number of recommendations relating to module feedback from students, covering the name of the process, frequency, a proposed new set of compulsory questions (alongside a pool of additional questions) and action and reporting in response to feedback. It was noted that a new centralised system to support the SAMT process would be purchased during 2014-15 in order to maximise efficiency.

During discussion, Senate members agreed minor changes to questions 5 and 12 in the proposed new set of questions. Some Senate members suggested it would be appropriate to include a question on attendance in order to identify a student’s level of engagement with the module but it was agreed that the process should be an open invitation to all students to provide module feedback, regardless of the level of engagement. It was confirmed that modules taught by Graduate Teaching Assistants would be subject to the SAMT process.  
	217/14
218/14



	
	
	

	
	Senate was invited to vote on the following recommendation:

· That the recommendations from the Task and Finish Group on the Review of Student Assessment of Modules and Teaching be approved as set out in paper S/14/42, subject to the minor revisions agreed during discussion in relation to questions 5 and 12. 

The result was as follows: For 27; Against 9  
	219/14

220/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations from the Task and Finish Group on the Review of Student Assessment of Modules and Teaching be approved as set out in paper S/14/42.
	221/14

	
	
	

	REVIEW OF THE OPERATION OF THE REVISED SENATE COMMITTEE STRUCTURE (S/14/43)

	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor Jane Wright and Richard Stock (Deputy Academic Registrar) providing Senate with details of the review of the operation of the Committee structure agreed in June 2013 and the review findings, which set out a series of points to note along with a number of recommendations for approval.
	222/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members noted that, although there were minor issues to address and there was a need for some changes to membership, terms of reference and improved scheduling of work to minimise bunching, the revised Senate Committee structure had operated well in its first year. Professor Wright thanked the staff involved in supporting the structure itself and the review process. 
	223/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	That the recommendations relating to the review of the operation of the revised Senate Committee structure be approved as set out in paper S/14/43 and took the opportunity to thank Richard Stock for his leadership of such a key issue. 
	224/14

	
	
	

	REVIEW OF HONORARY DEGREES 2014: REPORT FROM THE HONORARY DEGREES COMMITTEE REVIEW GROUP (S/14/44)

	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Maz Brook (Secretary, Honorary Degrees Committee) providing Senate with details of the review of the process for the award of Honorary Degrees undertaken during 2013-14. The paper outlined a set of recommendations for approval.
	225/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members noted that the proposed changes would improve the current labour-intensive process for the award of honorary degrees and would remove the delegated authority from Senate to the Honorary Degrees Committee to confer the awards. The changes included amendments to Ordinances, a revised title, membership and terms of reference for the Honorary Degrees Committee and changes to the criteria for the award of honorary degrees.
	226/14

	
	
	

	
	During discussion, Senate members agreed that it was important for Departments to provide discipline-specific input as appropriate when determining awards. There was also discussion about the proposal for Council to make the final decision on awards within the context of Senate’s role in conferring degrees. In order to reflect the distinction more clearly, it was agreed that paragraph 1 of the proposed new wording for Ordinance 32 should be amended from:  

“The Council, on the recommendation of the Honorary Degrees and Honorary Fellowships Committee, may confer honorary degrees of the University and may award honorary fellowships of the University.”

to
“The Council, on the recommendation of the Senate, may agree recipients of honorary degrees of the University and may award honorary fellowships of the University.”

Senate agreed that further consideration should be given to voting by Senate members in relation to the award of honorary degrees and honorary fellowships, including the possibility of introducing anonymous voting.
	227/14
228/14

229/14

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	That the recommendations contained in paper S/14/44 be approved and recommended to Council where appropriate, subject to the amendments described above.
	230/14

	
	
	

	PARTNERSHIP PERFORMANCE MONITORING (S/14/45)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Ray Lashley setting out the proposed approach to monitoring and discussing the performance of the University’s partnerships, both within the University and with partner institutions themselves.
	231/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate endorsed the approach to partnership monitoring to involve the use of a range of KPIs, which would align as far as possible with those in the Education Strategy. It was noted that the University would work with its partners to identify suitable and relevant benchmarks.
	232/14

	
	
	

	PROPOSED CHANGES TO ORDINANCE 44: EMERITUS PROFESSORS (S/14/46)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Monica Illsley (Chief of Staff) regarding the review of the University’s existing practice in relation to the expectations associated with, and the duration of the award of, the title of Emeritus Professor. In particular, the paper set out recommendations for changes to Ordinance 44.
	233/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members noted that the changes described in the paper brought policy, process and procedure into line. There was some discussion about the extent to which requirements should be placed on those awarded the Emeritus Professor title and whether there should be a minimum period of service before the award could be made. Senate members agreed that the proposals provided a light touch approach, striking a balance between ensuring esteem and recognition for those awarded the title while creating a suitable environment to enable ongoing participation in the work of the University.    
	234/14


	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	That the recommendations in paper S/14/46 be approved and the changes to Ordinance 44 be recommended to Council. 
	235/14

	
	
	

	KAPLAN PARTNERSHIP PROPOSAL (S/14/26)

	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Dr Dominic Micklewright (Dean of Academic Partnerships), which provided an early outline about potential opportunities to work in partnership with Kaplan to deliver degrees in an overseas location. 
	236/14

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted that the possible partnership in Dubai was at a very early stage and that due diligence work would be carried out before a proposal could be presented to Senate in October 2014. 
	237/14

	

	REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES
	

	
	

	EDUCATION COMMITTEE (S/14/48)
	

	
	
	

	
	Institutional Review of National Student Satisfaction Survey Outcomes 2013
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	That the recommendations set out in item 6 of paper S/14/48 regarding coursework deadlines be approved.
	238/14

	
	
	

	
	Integration of equality and diversity
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	That the recommendations in relation to the integration of equality and diversity throughout policies and processes, set out in item 7 of paper S/14/48 as part of the Update on Undergraduate Student Retention, Progression and Success, be approved.  
	239/14

	
	
	

	
	Proposed changes to the Rules of Assessment and the Credit Framework
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	That the changes to the Rules of Assessment and Credit Framework be approved as set out in Appendix A of paper S/14/48.
	240/14

	
	
	

	
	Revised Student Charter
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised Student Charter be approved as set out in Appendix B of paper S/14/48, with effect from 2014-15.
	241/14

	
	
	

	
	Revisions to Progress and Academic Offences Procedures
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Progress Procedures, the Appeals Procedures and the Academic Offences Procedures be amended as set out in Appendix C of paper S/14/48, with effect from 2014-15.

That the Academic Offences Procedures be approved as set out in Appendix D of paper S/14/48, with effect from 2014-15.
	242/14
243/14

	
	
	

	
	Procedures Relating to Student Absence and Medical Certification and associated matters
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed changes to relevant procedures be approved as set out in Appendix E of paper S/14/48, with effect from 2014-15.
	244/14

	
	
	

	
	University Admissions Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Undergraduate and Graduate Admissions Policies be approved for the 2014-15 admissions cycle, as set out in Appendix F of paper S/14/48.
	245/14

	
	
	

	
	Student Representatives Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised Student Representatives Policy be approved, as set out in Appendix G of paper S/14/48, with effect from 2014-15.
	246/14

	
	
	

	
	Higher Degree Regulations
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the changes to the Higher Degree Regulations be approved, as set out at Appendix H of paper S/14/48, and that the wording of all relevant University regulations be amended as necessary to reflect the required minor changes in terminology, with effect from 2014-15.
	247/14

	
	
	

	DECISIONS OF THE ACADEMIC QUALITY AND STANDARDS COMMITTEE

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The decisions by the Academic Quality and Standards Committee, taken under delegated authority from Senate on behalf of the Education Committee in accordance with the Committee’s terms of reference, as set out in paper S/14/48.
	248/14


	
	
	

	APPROVAL BY EDUCATION COMMITTEE OF RECOMMENDATIONS FROM UNIVERSITY CAMPUS SUFFOLK JOINT ACADEMIC COMMITTEE



	Senate Noted
	That Education Committee had approved the recommendations from the University Campus Suffolk Joint Academic Committee, taken under delegated authority from Senate in accordance with the Committee’s terms of reference, as set out in paper S/14/48:
	249/14

	
	
	

	RESEARCH COMMITTEE (S/14/49)
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	250/14

	
	
	

	LIBRARY COMMITTEE (S/14/50)
	

	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Library Regulations be amended as set out in paper S/14/50.
	251/14

	
	
	

	.
	

	.
	

	ACADEMIC STAFFING COMMITTEE (S/14/51)
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	252/14

	
	
	

	EDUCATION ACTION PLAN 2013-14: PROGRESS REPORT (S/14/52)
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	253/14

	
	
	

	RESEARCH ACTION PLAN 2013-14: PROGRSSS REPORT (S/14/53)
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	.
	254/14

	
	
	

	REVISED COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE FOR STUDENTS (S/14/54)
	

	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised Complaints Procedure for Students be approved as set out in paper S/14/54.
	255/14

	
	
	

	REVISED CODE OF STUDENT CONDUCT AND CODE OF STUDENT CONDUCT IN RESIDENTIAL ACCOMMODATION (S/14/55)
	

	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Revised Code of Student Conduct and Code of Student Conduct in Residential Accommodation be approved as set out in paper S/14/55.
	256/14

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP AND TERMS OF REFERENCE OF THE COMMITTEES OF SENATE 2014-15 (S/14/56)
	

	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Membership and Terms of Reference of the Committees of Senate 2014-15 be approved as set out in paper S/14/56.
	257/14

	
	
	

	REPORT ON CENTRES FROM FACULTIES (S/14/57)
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council

	
	
	

	
	That the following changes to Centres be approved, as set out in paper S/14/57:
· A change in title for the Centre for Theoretical Studies in the Humanities and Social Sciences to the Centre for Theory, Policy and Society
· The closure of the Essex Centre for Comparative and European Law

· The closure of the International Centre for Entrepreneurship Research 
	258/14
259/14

260/14

	
	

	REVIEW OF CENTRE FOR PSYCHOANALYTICAL STUDIES (S/14/58)
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	261/14

	
	
	

	“MICHAEL NICHOLSON” CENTRE FOR CONFLICT AND COOPERATION (S/14/59)
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council

	
	
	

	
	That the “Michael Nicholson” Centre for Conflict and Cooperation be established as set out in paper S/14/59.
	262/14

	
	
	

	CENTRE FOR EDUCATION/CENTRE FOR SOCIAL WORK (S/14/60)
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council

	
	
	

	
	That the Centre for Education and Social Care (CESC) within the Faculty of Humanities be closed and a Centre for Social Work in the School for Health and Human Sciences within the Faculty of Science and Health be established, as set out in paper S/14/60.
	263/14

	
	


Richard Stock

Deputy Academic Registrar

2 July 2014
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